
 

Eurozone 
Hopes of ECB QE rise amid ongoing weakness of industrial production 

 Industrial production rises 0.2% in November,  

beating expectations 

 Varied trends across region, with weakness in 

key core economies of France and Germany 

 Data likely to spur ECB into further stimulus 

Industrial production in the euro area grew more than 

expected in November, but the official data confirm the 

business survey evidence of only modest growth amid 

widespread malaise across much of the region.  

With the industrial sector expanding only modestly in 

the fourth quarter, and in decline in several countries, 

while prices are falling on an annual basis for the first 

time since 2009, there is heightened risk of the region 

sliding into a deflationary slump, where spending is 

deferred in the expectation of lower prices in the future, 

exacerbating already weak demand.  

Comments today from ECB President Mario Draghi in 

German newspaper Die Zeit that the region needs an 

“expansive monetary policy”, alongside a favourable 

recommendation from a key adviser to the European 

Court of Justice on the legality of the ECB's OMT 

bond-buying program, have meanwhile raised 

expectations that the central bank will announce 

further stimulus measures at its next Governing 

Council meeting on 22
nd

 January, including the 

purchase of government debt. 

Modest rise in production  

Eurozone industrial production rose 0.2% in November, 

building on a 0.3% gain in October. Economists had 

been expecting a flat reading.  

This measure includes energy production, which 

dropped by 0.9%. Output of the region’s factories rose 

0.3%, led by a 1.9% jump in the production of durable 

consumer goods, such as TVs, washing machines and 

other items designed to last several years. But 

production of capital goods – such as plant machinery 

– fell by 0.2% after being flat in October, signalling 

weakening business investment in the fourth quarter.  

 

 

 

Inflation 

 

 

Despite the latest increase, industrial production was 

0.4% lower than a year ago in November and is so far 

on course to rise by just 0.4% in the fourth quarter 

compared to the third quarter.  

The official data from Eurostat follow PMI business 

surveys which likewise showed a modest gain in 

output in November, but that also indicated an even 

weaker rise in December, with the rate of growth 

having slumped sharply compared to the relative 

robust pace of expansion seen earlier in the year. 
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Varied production trends across region 

The official data also corroborate the survey evidence 

that conditions are varied within the region. 

Of the bloc’s largest economies, only Italy and the 

Netherlands saw an increase in industrial production in 

November, enjoying 0.3% and 0.5% gains respectively.  

It was Ireland that led the pack, however, with a 4.6% 

surge in production building on an impressive 9.7% 

gain in October, pointing towards strong GDP growth 

in the fourth quarter. 

Output was meanwhile flat in Germany and fell by 

0.1% and 0.3% in Spain and France respectively. 

Output also fell 0.3% in Greece. 
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